Brethren,
Greetings once again from Bozeman! | hope you are all doing well, staying safe and healthy!

January was a bit of a rough month around here. As | mentioned in my last report, | (along with
my wife and my youngest son) caught COVID while visiting family in Alabama. We were
finally able to head home a few days later than we were expecting. Even after arriving home, |
had a tough time getting over the lingering symptoms of the virus. Even now, as | am writing
this, 1 don't feel like | have completely recovered, as | have very little energy. | did have a pretty
bad cough that has finally relented, so | cam very thankful for that. Fortunately, Cynthia and Jon
David recovered more quickly than 1 did.

We did take a bit of a break in our online studies over the holidays, and while we were traveling.
We have been able to return to those pretty regularly now. We are continuing a study of the
gospel of Mark on Thursday Evenings, and a study of the book of Acts on Friday Mornings.
Both continue to be great studies, and we have had visitors from all over North America join us.

We have begun a study in the book of Ephesians on Wednesday evenings. Justin has been
teaching this study. We are currently in chapter 1, and have had some very good discussions on
the blessings that are in Christ Jesus. On Sundays | am teaching the study on Walking Worthy of
Our Calling. Over the last few weeks, we have been talking about the Christian's responsibility to
the local church, and then the Christian's responsibility to the community in which he lives.

We have several studies that are going on with folks in our community, and over zoom with
some that we have connected with through our meetup studies on Thursday and Fridays. Please
continue to pray for these efforts as they continue. Please also remember Bridgette who was
converted several months ago. She has seemed to have some problems staying focused on one
thing, and has been drawn away from our studies by some business ventures she has had going
on recently.

Finally, on a personal note, | ask that you remember my uncle, Ray Hall, over the next several
days. He has been battling cancer for several years now, and it appears that he is nearing the end
of his journey. We are very close, and so Justin and | are planning to return back West Virginia
for his funeral. So, most likely sometime in the near future we will be making that trip.

Thank you for your interest in our work, and support and encouragement you provide for
us. We pray that God will continue to bless your work there.

In Him,
Kris Brewer



